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AQUITAINE BRANCH– ROYAL NAVAL ASSOCIATION
Chairman: Shipmate Ken Napier MBE

Chazarem, 47290 Beaugas

Emai      napier.chazarem@wanadoo.fr     www.rna-aquitaine.com           Tel 05 53 01 72 80

MINUTES OF THE AGM HELD AT L’ETOILE, ST NEXANS ON 14TH JANUARY 2015

1. MEMBERS PRESENT: Ken & Pam Ayling, Chris Barnacle, Mike Brookes, Val Clarke, Chris Corner, Rena D’Aubrey, Albert Dijkstra, Robin Faulkner-Smith, Tony Gribbon, Henri & Jeannette Kastelein, Tom Lecky-Thompson, John Mills-Baker, Mike Minter, Gareth Mulloy, Ken & Sue Napier, Dave Pegg, Ray Pemble, Don Pike, Dave & Liz Rolfe, David Rollston-Smith, Anne Scanlan.
2. APOLOGIES: Dennis Andrews, Pat Barron, Mike Beale, Bee Brown, Brian Cain, Terry Cattermole, Stephen Collins, Gervais Coryton, Ernie Coster, David Forsyth, Mike Frior, Peter & Davins Glass, Fred Gosling, Roy Heath, Antoinette Henry, Marion Hirst, Mike & Averil Holland, Geraldine Jackson, Brian & Jill Johnson, Geoffrey Metcalfe, Michael Moorhouse, Di Pemble, Virginia Sheridan, Patrick Sturges, Gerard Vauxion
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM AGM 2014: The minutes of the previous AGM were approved. Proposed Pam Ayling, seconded Dave Pegg
4. ELECTION OF COMMITTEE: There were two resignations this year, Brian Chandler as Secretary and Ray Pemble as Treasurer. Sue Napier volunteered to move up from Assist Sec Proposed David Rollston-Smith, seconded John Mills-Baker, and Dave Pegg volunteered to move from Asst Treasurer to Treasurer, Proposed Don Pike, seconded Ken Ayling. New assistant Secretary and Treasurer were asked for and Pam Ayling volunteered as Assist Sec and Ray Pemble as Assist Treasurer. These posts were proposed by David Rollston-Smith and seconded by Mike Minter. An assistant for John Mills-Baker was asked for to help with the library and occasional standard bearer but no volunteers were forthcoming.
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT: Before beginning his report the Chairman welcomed Tony Gribbon, a new member from the Burgundy area who had driven 450km to attend. He began his report by stating that membership was down in 2014 due to the Crossing of the Bar by George Carrington and Geoff Morgan, and also some members returned to UK. Total membership now stands at 90. He pointed out we still try to keep to our ratio of 4:3 full members to associate members. This year the average lunch attendance was 39 with ½ - ⅔  being full members. As always the Trafalgar and Christmas lunches were the most popular, then our fifteenth anniversary lunch in August at St Pastour. Invites were extended from our affiliated AMMAC groups, plus we had extra small lunches at Bordeaux, Eyguerande, and after the Bergerac commemorative events.  The chairman thanked those who have suggested venues and organised lunches during the year, stating that new venues were always being sought. The Standard was paraded at VE and Liberation Day events, at Remembrance Day, at the 100th birthday of Pat Barry, a St Nazaire veteran and at Quai Frankton in Bordeaux. When John Mills-Baker was unable to attend Ken paraded the Standard. Wreaths were laid by Ken at Commemorative events in Bergerac and by Chris Barnacle at Talence, Bordeaux in November. Ken thanked the individual members of the committee for their contributions and hard work during the year. The monthly raffles did well – the proceeds being used for welfare – cards for birthdays, flowers or champagne for special events. Ken explained the origins of our library and pointed out that John cannot bring all the books but that there is a complete list on the website. He reported that our affiliated ships were all doing well under their various captains.  We have 4 affiliated serving members, Marine Jack Lithgow now back from a third Afghanistan tour and training in Jordan; Lt Cdr Alex Meyer who is acting CO of HMS DIAMOND; Cdr Darren Houston who is instructing at the US Navy’s War College and Captain Nigel Budd GOLD ROVER. Shipmate Anne Penfold is currently assisting with dental surgery on a hospital ship off Madagascar, paying her own way with a little help from us. Our affiliated French ship  AQUITAINE is proving difficult to keep in touch with since the last liaison officer moved to Tahiti! Ken Ayling created and bought RNA postage stamps featuring the RNA crest, for use on RNA letters. The RNA monthly newsletter can be found on line. Ken gave a vote of thanks to Brian Johnson, our webmaster, for our excellent website, which gets hits from all over the world.  He finished by thanking everyone who attended the meeting for coming along.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT: Ray stated that the finances are healthy but due to the slightly smaller numbers and therefore the lower raffle money, funds were down on last year. We had a total of 3845.61 in our current and Livret A accounts and he recommended that we give 1700€ to charity and that the annual sub should remain at 20€.  The proposals were accepted, proposed John Mill-Baker seconded Liz Rolfe. Ray finished by thanking Ken for his support and guidance during his term as Treasurer.



           Auditors for 2015 are Albert Dijkstra and Dave Rolfe
7. ALLOCATION OF FUNDS: It was proposed to send the money as usual to the 4 main service charities. – RNBT, WRNBT, ARNO and SSAFA. It was split as RNBT 500€, WRNSBT 500€, ARNO 400€ and SSAFA 300€. 170€ was collected at the Memorial Service for Geoff Morgan and at the request of Pam Morgan will be added to the RNBT cheque making a total of 670€. 
8. SOCIAL PROGRAMME: Because the 21st October falls on a Wednesday this year the lunch will be held on the day. A venue is still to be decided.   Pam Ayling pointed out that June 2015 will be the 200th anniversary of Waterloo!!
9. RECRUITING: Ken has put a notice into Group 47 magazine and within a day received an enquiry. Pam will investigate Anglo-Info Dordogne.
10. INSURANCE FOR STANDARD: It is felt that our standard should be insured. Worldwide insurance through the RNA costs £8.00 per annum. This was felt to be worthwhile as the value of the Standard is around £700/£800.  The proposal received unanimous approval.
11. CRESTS: 30 or so crests were donated after the death of a lady in the Gironde. Over the years she offered hospitality to visiting ships and received crests from many of them. 4 were sold to RNA members the remainder are being donated to the Royal Maritime Club (RMC) in Portsmouth (used to be Royal Sailors Rest Home). They are furbishing a new library and welcomed the crests as part of the décor. Chris Corner is organising delivery. Ken thanked Don Pike for collecting the crests from Bordeaux.
12. LIBRARY BOOKS: It had been mooted that some of our more valuable library books could be donated either to the RN Museum or to the new library at the RMC. However it was decided that for the moment they would remain here. Ken Ayling proposed a vote of thanks to John Mills-Baker for his work.
13. A.O.B.:  David Rollston-Smith offered to investigate the Salle de Fête at Plaisance as a possible venue. Drawbacks are that we would have to set it up and clean up after.

Chris Corner pointed out that the branch could become a member of the RMC and branch members could then benefit. The cost would be £60 per annum. 5 people expressed interest. He will find out individual membership costs.





David Rollston-Smith announced that the SSAFA sponsored walk had raised 3500€, 390€ of which came from RNA sponsors. He was congratulated on his efforts.
Pam Ayling proposed a vote of thanks to Ken and Sue.

The meeting ended at 1145.
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